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If you’re interested in reading more about wolverines, here are some
excellent references:

Chadwick, Douglas. The Wolverine Way. Ventura, CA: Patagonia Books, 2013.

Robbins, Jim. “Truth in the Wild: A Great Dad That Wanders Wide” New
York Times, April 12, 2005.

Ifyou’re interested in watching documentaries about wolverines, here are
some great choices:

Wolverine: Ghost of the Northern Forest. Dir. Andrew Manske and Jeff Turner.
CBC Television, 2016. Film.

Andrew Manske spent five years filming wolverines and the researchers
dedicated to learning more about these elusive creatures.

Wolverine: Chasing the Phantom. Dir. Gianna Savoie. PBS, 2010. Film.

Wildlife filmmaker Steve Kroschel spent more than twenty-five years
among wolverines and even cared for injured and orphaned ones. This
documentary was featured on the PBS documentary show Nature,
season 29, episode 5.

If you would like to volunteer with a wolverine project, explore these
opportunities:

Conservation Northwest runs a Citizen Wildlife Monitoring Project
where you can help wolverines in Washington and southern British
Columbia: https://www.conservationnw.org.



Adventure Scientists offers wolverine field opportunities at times:
https://www.adventurescientists.org,.

Cascadia Wild runs a Wolverine Tracking Project for the Mount
Hood National Forest: https://www.cascadiawild.org.

The following nonprofit organizations support wolverine research,
conservation, and legislation:

Center for Biological Diversity: https://www.biologicaldiversity.org.
National Resources Defense Council: https://www.nrdc.org.

Conservation Northwest keeps a list of ongoing wolverine news:
https://www.conservationnw.org,.

Idaho Conservation League: https://www.idahoconservation.org.



